
May 19, 2019 
 

5th Sunday 
of Easter 

St. Katharine Drexel Parish Mission Statement:   The mission of St. Katharine Drexel Parish is to gather together as a communi-
ty of faith, sharing the Word of God with all of our neighbors through our words and example. We emphasize the sanctity of the Eucha-
rist in our daily lives and encourage good stewardship and lifelong Catholic Christian education. Our consistent message is "Come home 
to Christ". 

1800 S. Katie Ave. Suite # 1, Sioux Falls, SD 57106  

Visit our parish website at www.stkdsfsd.org! 

From Fr. Tschakert 

As Religious Education and our schools are 
coming to the end of the academic year, 
we take some time to evaluate the effec-
tiveness of our parish faith formation. 
Some initiatives were very successful, and 
others need some tweaking over the sum-

mer months. I am grateful to all those who work to impart 
the faith to the next generation. 
 

Having worked with many different models of faith for-
mation over the years, I do know that some models are more 
effective than others, and some that work in one location 
won't be successful in another. I do know that the most con-
sistent predictors of future faithfulness are parents who 
practice the faith with their children. Even the very best par-
ish program can only build on what the children bring from 
home. 
 

I often say that the faith is “caught” as it is passed from one 
generation to the next. In religious education, we provide a 
vocabulary for the children to identify their faith experience. 
We try to impart the Tradition of the Church in regard to 
Jesus, the sacraments, and the moral life. We do this at an 
age-appropriate level with the hope that our young people 
will continue to grow in their faith long after they have 
moved along in their next phases of life. 
 

All of this comes with a plea to parents. 1.) Do pray with your 
children each day, 2.) make sure they participate at Mass 
each weekend, and 3.) teach them right from wrong. If you 
accomplish these three tasks, your children will know the 
path. They may wander from time to time, but they will 
know where to get back on the path after they have strayed. 
 

Recently someone forwarded me an article describing what's 
wrong with the Church these days. This particular author 
laid the whole issue at the feet of inadequate faith formation 
that reduces the whole of Christian revelation to “being 
nice.” I suppose the author does have a point, but I think his 
analysis is entirely inadequate. 
 

First of all, there's nothing wrong with being nice. Our world 
could use a little more emphasis on being nice as an ordinary 
manner of human interaction. With public discourse often at 
a high pitch, we could use some lessons in civility, or being 

nice.  
 

Secondly, our Church exists in a culture in a particular time of 
history. We do not exist in a vacuum where we are never im-
pacted by the world around us. We always hope that the 
Church assists the Spirit in penetrating the culture and bring 
redemption to the world. But at the same time, the Church is 
sometimes swept away by cultural shifts. The Church and the 
surrounding culture always live in tension. 
 

The culture in which we live is a very powerful force for better 
or for ill. At one time, culture shifts happened slowly over time. 
Today, with increased communication, culture shifts happen 
more rapidly and sometimes with greater force. As followers of 
Jesus, it is always our task to discern the value of new trends 
and try to stand where Jesus would stand. Jesus did not leave a 
rulebook for every occasion, but He did promise the Holy Spirit 
Who will guide us to all truth. 
 

I reminded of what a retreat director told us one year. 
"Whoever marries the spirit of the age will soon be a widow."   
As we try to navigate through these confusing times, it is good 
to study the Scriptures and the catechism and to pray for wise 
discernment. There really is more to being a Christian than be-
ing nice. 
 

I'm grateful to all those who have volunteered 
to help with Vacation Bible School and the 
many who have already registered. VBS prom-
ises to be a really energetic program and an-
other way for children to be enriched in the 
life of the Church. 

 
Finance Report: As we come to the final two months of the 
fiscal year, we are currently within our budgeted income for 
the year and we hope to maintain this position. Sometimes 
May and June are months when people tend to leave town 
more often, and our weekend crowds are on the light side. We 
are always grateful to those people who remember their parish 
at home even when they are praying elsewhere. With just a 
little more push, we will achieve our fiscal year goals. Last 
weekend we received $6,673 in the offertory collection. Thanks 
so very much for your generosity. 
 

A Stewardship Testimonial:  "I have often discovered that the 
more I give of myself, the more I receive." 



How to reach us:    phone: 275-6870     fax:  275-6998 
Fr. Gregory Tschakert, Pastor, ext. 202   
 Rectory phone: 275-6871 
  gtschakert@sfcatholic.org 
Deacon Denny Seiner, Pastoral Assistant 
 denseiner@yahoo.com 
Jennifer Maturi, Director of Liturgy and Music and  
            Volunteer Coordinator, ext. 203 
 jennifer@stkdsfsd.org 
Erin Hericks, Director of Religious Ed, ext 204 
             erin.stkatharinedrexel@midconetwork.com 
Tonia Honner, Administrative Assistant, ext. 200 
           tonia@stkdsfsd.org 
Anne Williams, Director of Finance, ext. 201 
 financeoffice@stkdsfsd.org 
Youth Director, ext. 205 
 youthministry@stkdsfsd.org 
St. Katharine Drexel School 275-6994 
 sfitzgibbons@ogknights.org or  
  scharron@ogkights.org 
 

E-mail us at: 
admin@stkdsfsd.org 

 

Mass Schedule & Intentions for this week: 

 

Tuesday, May 21st, 6:30 p.m.  Alice Koch (d) 
Wednesday, May 22nd, 8 a.m.  Ben Honomichl, Sr. (d) 
Thursday, May 23rd, 8 a.m.  Marilyn Leiferman 
Friday, May 24th, 8 a.m. Clarence Louwagie (d) 
Saturday, May 25th, 5 p.m.  Joseph Young (d) 
Sunday, May 26th, 8:30 a.m.  Eleanor & Vince Kueter (d) 
Sunday, May 26th, 10:30 a.m.  For the people of the parish 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
Tuesdayð5:45-6:25 p.m. 

Thursdayð7:00-7:55 a.m., 12:30-1:00 p.m. 
Saturdayð3:45-4:45 p.m. 
or anytime by appointment 

 
Baptism Preparation Class: 2nd Thursday of each month 

at 6:30 p.m. in the Gathering Space 

How do I register  
at St. Katharine Drexel Parish ?  

 

Stop after Mass today and introduce yourself to 
Fr. Tschakert and tell him you would like to be-
come an active part of St. Katharine Drexel Parish.  

  GOT A MEETING COMING UP?  
*Welcoming Comm.: Sun., May 19th at 9:30 a.m. 
*Parish Council: Monday, May 20th at 6:30 p.m. 

*Finance Committee: Tuesday, May 21st at 7 a.m. 
*St. Vincent de Paul: Tuesday, May 21st at 7:15 p.m. 
*Everyone is welcome to attend any of these meetings. 

Are you interested in finding out more about 
St. Katharine  Drexel  School?  To schedule a 
tour, please contact Jenni Struck, Admissions 
Coordinator for Bishop  O'Gorman Catholic 
Schools, at 575 -3358 or jstruck@ogknights.org.  

 
We are still taking applications for the 2019 -2020 school 
year in all classes except our 4 -year-old Preschool and 
Kindergarten classes which currently have waiting lists. 
Since school is out, our summer hours are in effect and 
we will be in and out of the School Office throughout 
the Summer, checking messages periodically. Please con-
tact  Sandy at 275-6994 or sfitzgibbons@ogknights.org 
with any questions.    
 
We have collaborated with 1st Day School Supplies to 
help parents get the exact supplies needed for next 
school year without the hassle and aggravation of shop-
ping in the stores. 1st Day School Supplies is convenient, 
easy, and hassle-free! Plus, the prices are competitive. 
You can make your purchase by visiting 
www.1stdayschoolsupplies.com and entering our school 
zip code (57106) to get started. The deadline to order is 
Saturday, June 15th and boxes will be delivered to our 
school later this summer.     
  
Please note that our new email addresses end with 
òogknights.orgó (no longer sfcss.org). 

Mark your calendars and get ready to 
ROAR! Our VBS program is coming 
Sun. -Thurs., July 14th -18th from 6 -
8:15 p.m. each evening! Registration 
is now open and limited to the first 

100 kids going into grades 1 -6! Forms are available 
outside the Parish Office or on the òEducationó 
page of our parish website. There is a suggested 
donation of $10 per student. This year weõre offer-
ing the option to purchase a ROAR! t -shirt and/or 
music CD.  
 
There is a basket in the Gathering Space with items 
we are in need of for VBS. Some items can be do-
nated and some items can either be donated or lent 
to us. Please turn in the items by Monday, July 1st. 
Volunteers are still needed. If you have any ques-
tions, please contact Erin in the Parish Office at 
275-6870 x204 or  
erin.stkatharinedrexel@midconetwork.com.  

Bishop Paul Swain will celebrate Memorial Day Mass at 
St. Michael Catholic Cemetery at 9 a.m. on the cemetery 
grounds. Mass will be held under a tent. Our Lady of 
Guadalupe Parish is the host parish for the Mass. The 
Rosary will be prayed starting at 8:30 a.m. The cemetery 
also is selling potted flowers. flower urns, and statues of 
our Mother Mary. Coffee and cookies will be served after 
Mass. Please bring your lawn chairs. 

mailto:koltmanns@sfcss.org


 COMMUNITY NEWS 
+St. Michael Catholic Cemetery will be holding a Open House on Sunday, 
May 26th from 1-3 p.m. This is a time to visit the cemetery and see what new 
things are going on, to ask any questions you have, or to talk about pre-need, 
The Perpetual Care Flower Fund. All are welcome. 
 
+Join us Tuesday, May 28th at 7 p.m. for Theology on Tap in the lower level 
of Luciano's North (431 N. Phillips Ave.) Chris Motz, Executive Director of the  
SD Catholic Conference will present "Alone No More: The Joy of Christian 
Community.ò 
 
+Grieving the Loss from Homicide: Presented by Dr. Marcie Moran, this 6-
week program (June 4th-July 16th) is for adults who have lost a loved one to 
the tragic and senseless crime of murder. This loss has a unique intensity 
that requires special and educational assistance toward adjustment. Weôll 
meet from 6:30-8:30 p.m. each evening at Catholic Family Services (523 N. 
Duluth Ave.) To register or questions please call 988-3775 or send an e-mail 
to cfs@sfcatholic.org. 

+Youth Grief Camp: Catholic Family Services will be offering a Grief Camp 
for youth and their families at Broom Tree Retreat Center beginning Tues., 
June 11th at 6 p.m. through 11 a.m. on Thurs., June 13th. This 2-day camp 
will include fun activities, discussion and support. The Grief Camp is non-
denominational and is offered free of charge. Please call Catholic Family 
Services at 1-800-700-7867 or 988-3775 for more information. 

+The Diocesan Special Needs Ministry is excited to offer an opportunity for 
youth (K-12) with special needs to encounter Christ at a Totus Tuus Day 
Camp. The camp is Friday, June 21st from 9 a.m.-2 p.m. at St. Michael Par-
ish (SFSD). Parents can register their kids at www.sfcatholic.org/special-
needs/totus- tuus-day-camp/. 
 
+Nacel Open Door is seeking host families for French students (boys and 
girls ages 14-17) who will arrive at the Sioux Falls Airport on Sat., June 22nd 
for a 4-week cultural experience. Host families will receive a stipend for host-
ing. Please contact Julienne Antes at (507) 304-2143 for more information 
and to choose your student.  
 
+Pregnant? Afraid? If you or someone you know is experiencing an un-
planned pregnancy, Catholic Family Services can help. CFS provides free 
confidential pregnancy counseling regardless of race or religion. Please con-
tact Christy VanderWoude, MSW, at 988-3775 or 800-700-7867 or 
cvanderwoude@sfcatholic.org. 
 
+St. Michael Cemetery: Visitation hours March 10th-Nov. 4th: 8 a.m.-8 p.m. 

Youth Activities 
 
 

Youth Group: Jr. high and high school youth are 
invited to join us in the Youth Room this Sunday, May 19th 
at 6:30 p.m. for faith, food, friends and fun! 
 
Steubenville Bonfires: Be watching for emails and 
group messages noting times and locations for students go-
ing on the Steubenville trip.  
 
Confirmation Students: If you are looking at attend-
ing one of the Diocesan Retreats, this summer please go to 
the Diocese website at http://www.sfcatholic.org/youth/ to 
sign up. Space is limited.  
 
Youth Council Monthly Meeting will be Tues., May 
28th at 7:45 p.m. This meeting is open to all volunteer adults 
and jr. high or high school students who wish to provide 
input and help plan Youth Group activities during the sum-
mer months.  
 
Twitter & Instagram: @skdyouth1 
Facebook: SKD Youth Group 
Youth Director e-mail: youthministry@stkdsfsd.org 

Beloved: A Womenôs Conference 
is an opportunity for women to be 
refreshed and renewed in the Fa-
therôs love. Experience Jennifer 
Fulwiler, Barbara Heil, and local 
favorite Bobbi Meyer Sat., June 

15th from 8:30 a.m.-5 p.m. at the Sioux Falls Con-
vention Center. Go to www.sfcatholic.org/
womensconference to register! 

The 23rd Annual   
Bishopôs Charity Fishing Tournaments  

 
The 23rd Annual Bishopôs Charity Fishing Tourna-
ments are scheduled for Monday, June 3rd in Big 

Stone City at Lakeside Park and Monday, June 10th in Pierre at 
the Oahe Downstream Recreation Area (located 5 miles north 
of Pierre). Weôll be blessed to have twelve of our seminarians 
present at these tournaments, so this would be a great oppor-
tunity to meet these fine men.   

 
 

You can also help by purchasing a raffle ticket for your chance 
to win a first-place prize of $2,500 cash. For more information 
on how to purchase a ticket, please contact the Catholic Com-
munity Foundation at 988-3765. 

 

To register or for more information contact the Catholic Com-
munity Foundation at 988-3765, toll free at 1-888-246-3386, or 
online at www.ccfesd.org. 

Mobile and Email Phishing Scam 

There have been many reports of both e-mail and tex-
ting scams happening within parishes of our diocese 
this past week. Parishioners have been receiving text 
messages and emails claiming to be from their pastor 
asking for financial assistance. The emails and texts 
were sent from unknown accounts. However, the use 
of the pastor’s name caused individuals to believe it 
was, in fact, “Father” who was reaching out  to 
them. Unfortunately, some parishioners have lost mon-
ey to these scams as they were tricked into purchasing 
gift cards for a fake cause.  At the encouragement of 
the SD Attorney General’s Office, we urge all parishion-
ers to be remember: Father Tschakert (and the Parish 
Office staff) will never ask for money or gift cards via 
text message or email. 

If you receive a text or email asking for money or gift 
cards, you should call the Parish Office to let us 
know. You can also report it to the SD Attorney Gen-
eral’s office at 1-800-300-1986. Their office is currently 
investigating this scam. 

mailto:cfs@sfcatholic.org
mailto:cvanderwoude@sfcatholic.org
http://www.sfcatholic.org/youth/
http://www.ccfesd.org


8:30 a.m. Mass 
 

Lector 1: Mikaela Pannell  

Lector 2: Jordan Pannell 
 

Altar Servers: Cole Woolridge, 

            Sam Donohoe 
 

Book Bearer: Noah Donohoe 
 

EOMs: K Anderson, D Donohoe, 

DD Dunn, R Misar, P Ordalen, J VanZee  
 

Greeters: Heavlin & Ordalen 
 

Gift Bearers: K & MA Cross  
 

Ushers: Paul & Luke Bunkers, 

              Mike Greco, Jacob Woolridge 
 

Sacristan: Vickie Donohoe 
 

SFCS GC: Tara Mebius 
 

Rosary: Kevin & Pat Ordalen 
 

Coffee/Rolls: Chris & Val Iwen 
 

Bakers: L Linneman, T Mebius,  

 D Misar, M Moran  
 

Wknd Mass Recpt: D Deslauriers 

 

CLOW: Angie/Jacob 

10:30 a.m. Mass 
 

Lector 1: Curt Olson 

Lector 2: Stacy Stefani 
 

Altar Servers: Jordyn & Tyler Oines 

 

Book Bearer: Rachel Oines 
 

EOMs: DT Dorn, D Nekvinda,  

M Nielson, DD Wolf, V Yttreness 

 

Greeters: Bruna & Oines 
 

Gift Bearers: Darwin & Dawn Wolf  
 

Ushers: Gabriel & Grace Eager, 

 Terry Wright, Mark Steffes 
  

Sacristan: Diane Nekvinda 
 

SFCS GC: Stacey Meyer 
 

Coffee/Rolls: Barb & April Petoske 

 

Bakers: A Grabow, C Jacobson,  

 S Johnson, D Dubbelde 

 

CLOW: Brooke/Rachel, Aeriel 

Todayôs song numbers: 712 (921) 813, 699, 474, 143, 171 

Next weekõs readings: May 20-26 
Monday: Acts 14:5-18, John 14:21-26 
Tuesday: Acts 14:19-28, John 14:27-31a 
Wed.: Acts 15:1-6, John 15:1-8 
Thurs.: Acts 15:7-21, John 15:9-11 

Friday: Acts 15:22-31, John 15:12-17 
Saturday: Acts 16:1-10, John 15:18-21 
Sunday: Acts 15:1-2, 22-29,  
  Revelation 21:10-14, 22-23, 
   John 14:23-29 

5 p.m. Mass  
 

Lector 1: Collin Moriarty   

Lector 2: Rick Lingberg 
 

Altar Servers: Caleb Nichols, 

                         Daniel White  
 

Book Bearer: Jack White 
 

EOMs: K Brown, GR Lamberty, G 

Paulin, EJ Sammons, J VanDenHemel 
 

Greeters: Earll & White  
 

Gift Bearers: Larry & Jackie Kasten 
 

Ushers: Aaron Benson, Nancy Bohr, 

 Randy Kuhle, Mark Maturi  
 

Sacristan: Joan VanDenHemel 
 

SFCS GC: Dave Yost 
 

Rosary: Eric & Jennifer Sammons 
 

Wknd Mass Recpt: Carol Deering 

 

 

 

 

 

May 25-26 Liturgical Ministers 

/ÎÌÉÎÅ ÇÉÖÉÎÇ ÉÓ Á ÇÒÅÁÔ ×ÁÙ ÔÏ ÒÅÍÅÍÂÅÒ ÙÏÕÒ 
ÐÁÒÉÓÈ ÆÁÍÉÌÙ ×ÈÅÎ ÙÏÕ ÁÒÅ ÔÒÁÖÅÌÉÎÇ ÄÕÒÉÎÇ 
ÔÈÅ ÓÕÍÍÅÒ ÍÏÎÔÈÓȢ )Æ ÙÏÕ ÇÉÖÅ ÏÎÌÉÎÅ ÁÎÄ 
ÄÏÎȭÔ ×ÁÎÔ ÔÏ ÒÅÃÅÉÖÅ ÙÏÕÒ ÍÏÎÔÈÌÙ ÐÁÃËÁÇÅ 

ÏÆ ÅÎÖÅÌÏÐÅÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÍÁÉÌȟ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÌÅÔ ÔÈÅ 0ÁÒÉÓÈ /ÆПÉÃÅ ËÎÏ×Ȣ 
4ÈÉÓ ÓÁÖÅÓ ÏÎ ÐÏÓÔÁÇÅȢ 7ÈÅÎ ÙÏÕ ÓÉÇÎ ÕÐ ÆÏÒ /ÎÌÉÎÅ 'ÉÖȤ
ÉÎÇȟ ×Å ÄÏÎȭÔ ÁÕÔÏÍÁÔÉÃÁÌÌÙ ÁÓÓÕÍÅ ÙÏÕ ÄÏÎȭÔ ×ÁÎÔ ÅÎÖÅȤ
ÌÏÐÅÓ ÓÉÎÃÅ ÓÏÍÅ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ÌÉËÅ ÅÎÖÅÌÏÐÅÓ ÆÏÒ ÈÏÌÙ ÄÁÙÓȢ 
4ÈÅÒÅ ÁÒÅ ÏÐÔÉÏÎÓ ÔÏ ÇÉÖÅ ÆÏÒ ÈÏÌÙ ÄÁÙÓ ÏÎÌÉÎÅȢ 

Stay current on parish events and updates by 
liking and following our parish on Facebook! 
Just search for St. Katharine Drexel Catholic 
Church. 
 

 

Weôre also now on Instagram! Search 
St_Katharine_Drexel and follow us to-

day! 
 
 
 

We hope youôll ñLikeò and ñShareò our new 
video with all your friends and followers on 
social media! 

Our parish will be serving supper at The Ban-
quet West on Wednesday, May 22nd. Five vol-
unteers are needed at 4:30 p.m. to help set up 
and 20 more are needed at 5:15 p.m. to serve 

supper. Please sign up on the sheet in the Gathering Space if 
you can help. 

The Parish Office will close at  
3 p.m. on Fridays from May 17th-
August 16th.  


